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August 11, 2020

RE: Case # 20SN0596 Verizon Wireless “Long Meadow” CUP Application

Dear Neighbor,

On behalf of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless, we invite you to a virtual community 

meeting on August 25, 2020 at 6-8 p.m.  We will present information about a proposed 

wireless facility at 14131 Happy Hill Road, Chester, VA  23831 and answer your questions.  

Verizon Wireless has submitted a Conditional Use Permit Application to construct a wireless 

facility consisting of a one hundred and fifty foot (150’) tall monopole with flush-mounted 

antennas and related equipment.  This facility is proposed for Tax Map Parcel 7946445830, 

which is an 11.12 acre parcel owned by Dennis W. and Crystal E. Watson. This project was 

originally introduced in 2018 but was placed on hold, and the new application is for the same 

location with the same design as previously proposed.  

To register for the Zoom meeting, please visit this website:  

https://williamsmullen.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_Tgaf4WDdQPms0V2X3BZNGg

During the presentation, you will be able to submit questions through the chat room.  County 

staff and Verizon representatives will answer your questions at the conclusion of the 

presentation.

Throughout the zoning review process, we are available to discuss the project by telephone. I 

can be reached at LSchweller@williamsmullen.com and 434-951-5728.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Lori HSchweller

Lori H. Schweller, Esq.

cc: Stuart Squier, GDNsites
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